

BLACKPOOL CRICKET CLUB

Executive Committee

20<sup>th</sup> November 2018

Minutes

Present: Messers Dave Cresswell, Lester Jefferson, Gregg Anderton, Paul Ashford, Tom Myerscough, Martib Lamb and Tony Westhead

Mesdamme: Michelle Chubb

1. Apologies: Stuart Ashworth, S Boyne, Phil Mather, Pete Campbell and Joe Boniface

2. Minutes: Minutes from the 18<sup>th</sup> September 2018 were discussed and agreed

3 Matters Arising

No matters arising

4. Correspondence

No correspondence

5. Child Welfare

Nothing to report

6. Administration/Honorary Treasurer's Report

Bar – No figures to report

Memberships – No figures to report

Michelle Chubb will send an e-mail to the Executive Committee as soon as the draft accounts are available.

7. Lease and Car Park

Dave Cresswell has written to Steve Bolton with suggested changes.

Dave Cresswell has written to Mr Harris asking for clarification regarding the car park and proposes that a review takes place on both price and number of spaces.

8. Bar/Pavillion

European funding is available for Solar Panels; however, we are in a conservation area and would need to establish if it would be permitted. Joe Boniface would discuss with the chairman outside the meeting.

A discussion was held about the possibility for the bar staff to wear a uniform and maybe introducing a team leader.

Dave Cresswell proposed that we start to plan for the extension with the hope of starting around March 2019 – Dave will complete the application form for the interest free loan from the ECB and asked Joe Boniface to look at the plans that have already been drawn up.

## 9. Catering

A meeting will be arranged with Andy at our earliest convenience, Dave Cresswell, Michelle Chubb and Paul Lomax will attend.

## 10. Ground

Chris has continued to work on the ground and outfield.

## 11. Development at Mossom Lane

The water has been drained off, and we have purchase a scarifier. Alan Cross and Dave Cresswell have done a good job at Mossom Lane. We will look into the feasibility of purchasing a container to house any new site screens. Greg to look further at the cost of new screens.

## 12. Cricket

NPCL have funding available to support ideas from clubs. Clubs to propose their ideas in advance of the next meeting.

Michelle Chubb has forwarded links/information regarding various courses and training sessions that are available to clubs. We have to sign an agreement with Hodgson School regarding the indoor nets.

## 13. Lancashire County Cricket Club

Nothing to report

## 14. Squash

Nothing to report

## 15. ECB Club Mark

We have successfully achieved our Clubmark Accreditation.

## 16. AOB

Gregg asked what date the cricket fixtures would be available and would we be able to accommodate the Hockey. It was agreed that Easter is later next year and Cricket will have started and therefore we would not be able to accommodate any hockey matches, meeting, etc

A discussion took place about the AGM and if anything was required to be done beforehand.

Joe Boniface asked about the old photographs that are in the scoreboard and if there was a possibility of some being put up in the club. Dave Cresswell also mentioned pictures of the old 'Pro's' and that a timeline of them should be put up around the bar.

Martin Lamb added that we have a couple of signed Richard Gleeson cricket shirts.

A discussion took place about the possibility of reviewing our premises licence.

## 17. Next Meeting

7.30pm on Tuesday 15<sup>th</sup> January 2019

*D. Cresswell*

15.1.19